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Attachments

· No attachments
Items Brought Forward from December
Matters arising from previous Board Meeting

· No matters arising – for Marketing from the December Board meeting.
Recommendations

1. No recommendations 
December 2016 to February 2017 Overview
The Department has had some personnel changes over the last few months so a lot of time has been spent bedding these people down in their new roles. Trong Hieu Le joined us for 20 hours per week to cover the Database Supervisor’s maternity cover; Elizabeth Baker agreed to work one day a week with us on Marketing; and Meagan Schwarz took on the Committee Support role.
However, Trong’s other part job was not renewed and so he had to find another source of income. Unfortunately, the jobs that he found were all permanent full-time. We did offer to make him full-time but we couldn’t offer permanent as he was covering maternity leave. He has therefore handed in his notice and we are starting the search for another Database Supervisor for the remainder of the maternity cover.

Marketing Strategic Review

With two key personnel away during January and February (Marketing Consultant and Database Supervisor) to enable us to implement the recommendations, this has had a delayed start. However, meetings have ensued with other members of the team, the Marketing Working Group and Senior Staff, along with key stakeholders such as Diocesan Reps, as to a timeline for implementation. Much enthusiasm and anticipation surrounds the Marketing Review.
Bequest Program

The bequest program is moving along now and the Books are due to arrive any minute. Once the books have arrived, packs will be printed and sent off via the post to donors after a careful selection process. 

Advertising has been sourced and advertisements will be created to maximise donor interest across all of Australia. 

Campaigns                                 

Martyrs Campaign 2016

The Martyrs Campaign had a slight increase in 2016 of 4.5% total revenue. The appeal focused on Adult literacy in PNG and struck a chord with our donors. The flyer was not out of the ordinary in design, though it featured a story that suited the PNG appeal perfectly. We have also had a huge jump in email giving compared to the 2015 year.  

Comparisons as of today’s date. 

Stats and figures 2015/16;
Actuals

2015: $42,701.60
2016: $44,706.58

Total Increase = $2,004.98

Flyer (Mailing) Recipients

2015: $36,148.35 (346 Donors)

2016: $28,836.25 (306 Donors) 

Website 2015: $1,840.18 (18 Donors) 

Website 2016: $3,030.00 (19 Donors)        

Emails (Net Community) 

2015 Introduction email (Donate Early)  - Total Amount: $430.00 (8 Donors) 

2016 Introduction email (Donate Early)  - Total Amount: $1330.00 (16 Donors) 

2015 Reminder Email  - Total Amount: $1540.00 (14 Donors) 

2016 Reminder Email  - Total Amount: $2415.00 (8 Donors)                      
2016 School Appeal (Time for Change) 

The 2016 School Appeal has had a fresh facelift and has been newly designed based on the Auxiliary Appeal. Instead of emailing the School/s with a flyer attached which they can use to promote and create their own fundraiser, each School will now receive a pack so that teachers or Chaplains can correctly promote the cause. It was agreed that the appeal will be ongoing each year and coincide with the Wontok Conference curriculum. The overall fundraising will be for ‘Disaster Risk Reduction & Disaster Preparedness’. 

Update: 

With a competitive market working against us, it has been decided that the School Appeal will be removed and the focus will be placed within the bequest program. Schools have limited charity space and the limited areas are already heavily occupied by the likes of World Vision and other large charities. 

Actuals: $2,750.00 as of the 7/3/17       

Advent Campaign 2016

Stats and figures 2015/16;

Actuals

2015 Advent Appeal: $53, 517.11
2016 Advent Appeal: $51,664.95

Total overall Decrease = $1,852.16 

Christmas Gift 2016 

Stats and figures 2015/16;

Actuals

2015 Christmas Appeal: $15,269.84
2016 Christmas Appeal: $14,127.80

Total overall Decrease = $1,142.04 

The Christmas gift is still taking time to develop. Advent already has its place, therefore remains the leader during this period. The Christmas Gift has had a slight decrease which is also due to donor fatigue during the Christmas Period. 

General ABM brochure Design

In Completion Stages.

General Giving Envelope 

Completed and awaiting samples from envelope suppliers. 
Publications

On a Mission e-newsletter 
September: 

· Bishop Tennyson Bogar visits Australia

· Supporter Story: St Laurence Day Lunch

· Project Updates for: 
· Australia: Nungalinya Theological College

· Australia: Wontulp-Bi-Buya College project update

· Gaza: Child Nutrition project update

· Kenya: Youth & Sunday School Empowerment into Worship Program 

· Kenya: Sustainable Livelihoods Program 

· PNG: Revise ACPNG Eucharist Liturgy

· Solomon Islands: Positive Parenting Program

· Vanuatu: Language, Literacy & Numeracy

· Zambia: Gender & Governance Initiative
October:

· Afternoon tea with Rev'd Lois Nadjamerrek

· Meet our newest volunteer Amira Allahham

· Position Vacant - Database Supervisor

· Resources for Advent and Christmas

· Project Updates for: 
· Kenya: Sustainable Livelihoods: What is a CBO?  

· Solomon Islands: Church Capacity Building

· Vanuatu: WASH Program

· Emergencies: Fiji Cyclone Emergency Response: A Photo Essay by Julianne Stewart
November:

· 2016 Advent & Christmas Appeal

· Congratulations John!

· Why does ABM spend money on program evaluations?

· Reflections on my time in PNG (Meagan Schwarz)

· Project updates for:

· Australia: Encounter Program

· Kenya: Youth Empowerment  

· Myanmar: Church Capacity Building

· Philippines: Evangelism & Christian Education

· Emergencies: Evaluation of ACT Alliance Response to 2015 Nepal Earthquakes
December:

· Advent & Christmas Appeal 2016

· Zambia Project update - St John's Seminary

· ABM Publications are available online
· Share your Supporter Story
· ABM Lent Resources 2017

· Sign up to receive weekly ABM Bible Studies for Lent
January:
· ABM Lent Appeal 2017

· ABM Lent Resources 2017

· 'Into the desert' booklets available online

· Sign up to receive weekly ABM Bible Studies for Lent

· A journey to England and the Middle East
· ABM Youth Ambassadors return from Vanuatu Pilgrimage
February:

· ABM Lent Resources 2017

· Youth Ambassadors' Pilgrimage to Vanuatu

· Sign up to receive weekly ABM Bible Studies for Lent

· Project updates for:

· Australia: Northern Territory

· Kenya: Catechesis of the Good Shepherd

· Zambia: St John's Seminary
Website 

· Project updates

· New logo updated

· Working on new donation form 
Social Media

· New logo updated on all platforms

· Facebook post for Lent booklet and app very popular
E-card

2016 Christmas e-card was advertised through website, e-news and sent to partners

Events Promotion

· 2017 One World WonTok conferences

· 2017 Lent Appeal Launch - ABM Melbourne Committee

· Voices for Justice Events

· Auxiliary Annual General Meeting – Adelaide

· A Quiet Day - ABM SA Provincial Committee
Pew Reflections

· The 2016 Fourth Quarter Pew Reflections (Oct - Dec) were written by Dr Michael Sutton, Catechist at St Paul’s Anglican Church Burwood.

· The 2017 First Quarter Pew Reflections (Jan - March) were written by the Rt Rev Paul Korir, Bishop of the Diocese of Kapsabet in the Anglican Church of Kenya.

Advertising

· Advent/Christmas advertising in Anglican newspaper and magazines

· 2016 Anglican Church Southern Qld Year Book (Vol 2)
Emergency Campaigns

· East Africa Famine Response – launched 2nd March

· Pacific El Nino Response

· Syria Emergency Appeal
Committee Support & Promotions

· Updating Diocesan Events Calendar – confirming dates for Diocesan Synods and Conferences, Clergy Retreats and Conferences, Ordinations, Lay Retreats and other Diocesan gatherings. Reading Diocesan newsletters and viewing websites to gather information. Calling Dioceses when information not available online.

· Stoles for Ordinands – gathering names and contact details for recently ordained Deacons and Priests

· 2017 Diocesan Representatives Conference – liaising with Brisbane Committee and Rector of host Parish regarding planning, sourced quotes for accommodation and chose supplier, developing planning document with tasks and timelines

· 2017 Synod Gift – identified suitable gift and supplier. Order made, awaiting artwork proof for approval

· ABM Promotional items – sourced quotes for stock items (lanyards, pens and sticky-notes) to choose preferred supplier for 2017 to reduce workload when items need to be ordered.

Speakers’ Programme

· Over 180 identified Speaking Engagements for the half-year [Jan/June]. There are always a number of engagements which we find out about after the event.

· Working with Meagan Schwartz Work on ABM appearances and/or coverage at Synods continues. A firm request from the Rockhampton Bishop’s office for a Synod speaker has been received.

· Liaising between the Girl’s Friendly Society and an ABM Director, for next year’s GFS World Conference in Perth.
Diocesan Representatives Conference

Plans for this year’s Diocesan Representatives Conference in Canberra from the 28th to the 30th July are well under way.  The Rev’d Ken Spreadborough, as Chair of the Brisbane Committee, is making arrangements on the ground and we will be hosted by the Parish of St Mark’s in Clayfield by the Rev’d Dr Canon Murray Harvey.
Content written by the Communications Team
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